
 

 

Message from Mr O’Sullivan  

It has been great to be back this week albeit on 

restricted duties. It has been fabulous to see students 

and staff going about their business and working hard 

for the common goal.  

Stand outs this week have been: 

• The amazing work produced by our GCSE 

students in Technology. I have a soft spot for 

the guitar made by Harrison!  

• The improvement in GCSE mock outcomes 

from Max C in Year 11. 

• The outstanding results from our Year 13 

Psychology students. 

• Our Year 9 Football team making the quarters 

of the Surrey cup, after a hard fought 2-1 win 

against John Fisher. 

Whilst quite confined to my office at the moment, 

rest assured that we are very busy with upcoming 

events and projects such as Year 9 Options, AI 

development, staffing for 2024-25 and our second 

round of mock exams.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 9 DTP & Meningitis ACWY vaccinations – 

Thursday 25th January  

Year 9 online parents evening - 1st February 
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Year 9 Aspirations Survey 

All Year 9 students need to scan the QR code below 

and complete the aspiration survey.  This is the first 

step towards deciding your GCSE choices.  We would 

like to get a sense of 

the subjects you are 

interested in studying 

for GCSE next 

year.  This also helps 

the school with 

planning.  The deadline 

for doing this is 

February half term. 

Turing House Friends 

 
 

First Give  

This week, Year 9s were introduced to the exciting 

new initiative that they will be taking part in during 

tutor time over the next eight weeks.  The 

programme, organised by national social action 

charity 'First Give', aims to empower students by 

encouraging them to actively contribute to their 

communities through charity fundraising, with the 

hopes of fostering a sense of social responsibility, 

leadership and community.  
Throughout the workshop, students will work 

collectively in their form groups to identify, plan, and 

execute a project that addresses a social issue that 

they feel passionately about. This hands-on 

experience will not only enhance students' teamwork 

and problem-solving skills that can be utilised heavily 

as they move forward into adulthood but will also 

make a positive impact in the local community.   

As part of this initiative, there will be a ‘grand final’ 

event held by First Give (details of which are to 

follow!) in which a panel of judges will assess the 

projects and award the winning group will a generous 

donation of £1,000 for their chosen charity.   

We are so excited to see students’ engagement with 

the programme, and eagerly anticipate the creative 

ways students choose to partake in their social action. 

More information on the project can be found here:  

How It Works - First Give 

 

Physics masterclass 

 

https://firstgive.co.uk/how-it-works/
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Learning concern from home 

If you are concerned about the learning needs of your 

child, please complete this brief survey using this QR 

Code or link. These can also be found on our website 

under ‘contact us’.  When 

you have completed the 

form, a member of the 

Learning Support Team will 

investigate and contact you 

within five working days. 

 

Sports fixtures 

U15 Girls Rugby Tournament 

A team of girls from a range of years took part in a 7-

a-side rugby tournament last week. Organised by 

Rosslyn Park Rugby Club - who are aiming to develop 

girls’ rugby within their club - the Turing team took on 

other teams from elsewhere in the borough. After 

being drawn in a tough pool, the girls narrowly lost 

two games and then won their third. The effort and 

attitude of the girls was superb which was reflected in 

all areas of play. Well done to all involved!  

 

Year 11 Boys 5-a-side Football Tournament 

The Year 11 boys travelled to Hampton High to take 

part in this year's annual 5-a-side tournament. The 

Turing team put in a stellar effort to come away with 

a third-place finish. They lost by the smallest of 

margins when playing Richmond Park Academy and 

Hampton High but cruised to triumph against St 

Richard Reynolds and Richmond upon Thames. A 

draw against Christ's was the final result of the 

afternoon. One or two Year 11 students may be 

helping the sixth formers out when their football 

fixtures pick up again, so this fixture acted as a good 

warm-up for some. Well done to all involved!  

 

Year 7 Boys Football v St James 

The Year 7 boys football team took part in a friendly 

match earlier this week. They played against St James 

School at home. This was great practice for the Turing 

team as they have their borough league fixtures to 

look forward to this term. They also have a 6-a-side 

tournament soon so the warmup in the 11-a-side 

match was eagerly welcomed. For some, this was 

their first time representing THS and everyone 

impressed with their levels of enthusiasm and 

positive attitude. If that wasn't enough, the boys kept 

a clean sheet throughout the match and scored a 

number of well-worked goals... signs of promising 

things to come, perhaps? Well done to all involved! 

 
 

Year 9 Boys Football v John Fisher 

The Year 9 boys took part in a crucial match against 

Jonh Fisher earlier this week - this was the third round 

of the Surrey Cup which allows for no errors as it's a 

straight knockout for the losing team. This time last 

year, the boys bowed out of the competition in the 

same round. This year, however, they fought hard to 

see their efforts being rewarded with a 2-1 win and a 

place in the quarter final - a stage further than the 

previous year and something to be very proud of. The 

Turing team will take on Epsom College next in an 

away fixture that will see the stakes raised even 

higher. Well done to all involved! 
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6th Form Boys Rugby v Teddington 

The Sixth Form boys got their rugby campaign 

underway this week when they hosted Teddington. A 

killer combination of ice-cold conditions and an 

unfortunate flurry of injuries meant that the Turing 

team were depleted to just nine players on the day of 

the match. Nevertheless, these nine were more than 

up for braving the cold and sought to avenge a loss 

suffered in the same fixture a year ago. The boys 

made light work of getting over the whitewash, 

despite conceding one try late in the first half. The 

second half saw them keep a clean sheet and every 

single conversion sailed through the posts to pile even 

more pressure on the opposition. One win down; 

Orleans Park away next. Well done to all involved!  

 

 

Connect to Tech workshop  

If you are worried about the 

tech use of someone you know, 

you are invited to a free online 

workshop, on 24th January 6:30-8:30PM.  

Connect to Tech Workshop - Richmond Borough Mind 

(rbmind.org) 

Girls’ rugby 

 

Rugby League Tickets offer 

 

 

Achieving for Children  

Achieving for Children have shared the following 

opportunity with us which we think looks great! 

Please read the information here that they have 

provided and share with your child; if they decide to 

go, please feed back to us as we would love to hear 

how they get on. 

https://www.rbmind.org/get-involved/workshops-and-events/connect-to-tech-workshop/
https://www.rbmind.org/get-involved/workshops-and-events/connect-to-tech-workshop/
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National Saturday Club Programme 

The National Saturday Club programme is open to 13–

16-year-olds of all abilities and in particular works to

engage those who may face additional barriers to

success. It’s a 

unique model and 

taking part can be a 

transformational 

opportunity for 

young people: you 

can hear from past 

members in this 

short short film. 

For more 

information and to 

get involved, apply 

via this link. 

Piano lessons 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1237UlPS7HTvzdTgdYXjKc4ZgXtJxzreO/view?usp=drive_link
https://saturday-club.org/film/national-saturday-club-trailer-2021/
https://saturday-club.org/film/national-saturday-club-trailer-2021/
https://saturday-club.org/join-a-club/

